Central Park Gardens
Steering Committee Meeting Minutes
11:30 am – 1:00 pm, July 18, 2007

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Emily Griswold, Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, 



Mary Yaussy

1.
Updates

a. Sandy Dietrich has been promoted to Park Supervisor in charge of the irrigation crew and landscape contractors taking care of median plantings for the City of Davis.  Emily is on the interview committee for her old job as Community Projects Specialist.  The new person hired will become our liaison with the City and replace Sandy on the Steering Committee.
b.
The tool shed has been erected.  Still needed is a handicap accessible ramp, which will be installed by the City.  Sandy is pursuing getting repairs made to the door, so that it will open outward instead of inward as well as some issues with the lock and metal threshold.  Once the door problems are resolved, the City will paint the door green to match the trim.  Emily has three copies of the key and can make extras as necessary to distribute to others.  It was suggested that we have a combination lock installed.  Emily will contact Wallace Safe and Lock Co. in Woodland for a quote that could be included in the Rotary proposal.
2. Rotary Club Proposal

Dorothy presented a draft of the proposal for Rotary.  She has met with Jim Belenis from Sunrise Davis Rotary and Dean Labadie from the Rotary Club of Davis, and we will be submitting proposals to both Rotary Clubs.  We are asking for all of our needs in the proposal in a prioritized list.  The first priority will be to get funding for the tool shed completion, tool storage racks, and garden tools.  Possibilities for additional hands-on projects include fencing and pathway renovation.  We think that Rotary members might be interested in helping with the installation of the pathway edging since they often like hands-on projects, and several members enjoy using power tools.  Total cost estimate for the proposal is over $8,000.  The proposal will be submitted in September when Rotary will be considering its project funding for the new year.  Jan Bower will format the proposal and get it to Emily for final approval by the Steering Committee members.  
3. 
California School Garden Grant Proposal

Jeri Ohmart, Project Coordinator for the UC Davis Childrens Garden Program and Farm to School Connection, and others are preparing a grant proposal to be submitted to the California School Garden Network for California Department of Education funding.  There is still $5 million available from a $15 million appropriation under Assembly Bill 1535 for institutional grants that promote, create and support California instructional school gardens.  Our interest is in partnering with Amy Thompson from the Davis School for Independent Study and Dave Egolf from the Martin Luther King High School on a garden-based nutritional learning program at the Central Park Gardens, centered on the vegetable and herb gardens.  Our needs are boxes for the raised beds and plants for these gardens.  Emily will talk to Peg Smith about her plans with this proposal in mind for additional items that need funding.  $2500 is available per school site, so if we partner with both schools, we could be eligible for $5000.
4. Future Planning

We spent the rest of the meeting discussing Emily’s brainstorm list, which is being included as part of the minutes.  Some of our comments are in parenthesis in the list.  Although we need to work on more plantings in the Rose and Flower Garden, we decided that the Sensory Garden (herb garden) should be our next big priority because that area now looks so barren and detracts from the attractiveness of the rest of the gardens.
Central Park Gardens

Emily’s Future Planning Brainstorm

July 17, 2007

Physical Garden Development

· Rose and Flower Garden:

· Troubleshooting irrigation  (Some areas are not getting enough water.)

· Replanting of outer perimeter  (We need to decide what to keep and plant.)

· Analysis of existing plantings

· Selection of plants for removal

· Planting Design

· Plant Acquisition

· Planting and Maintenance

· Design and Construction of fence  (This is a possible project for Rotary.)
· Design and Construction of archways over garden entries  (The gardens need some height which could be gotten with archways over the paths and entrances to the various gardens.  The arches could echo the shape of the Farmers Market structure.  Steel or metal archways are preferable for durability and heavy vinery.)
· Shed:

· Access ramp necessary?  (It is necessary to make the shed wheelchair accessible, which will also be useful for wheelbarrows.  As mentioned earlier, the City will construct the ramp.)
· Complete stucco surface upgrade  (This would be a good winter project.)
· Install tool storage racks  (This could be a Rotary project, as well as acquiring and organizing the tools and equipment that go into the shed.)
· Acquire and organize tools

· Sensory Garden:

· Design and Construction of seat walls  (There is no irrigation in this area now.)
· Coordination with civic arts commission and sculptor  (Esther Polito, Cultural Services Manager, is the contact for the Civic Arts Commission.  We also need to contact Sandra Shannonhouse, the artist who did the sculpture in the garden, to find out what she thinks would go well with the sculpture.)

· Identify artist partner for designing beds

· Add irrigation to this area

· Fundraising

· Construction

· New Planting Development

· Pathway and edging renovation  (We should go back to the Eagle Scouts and talk to the Council Head about doing more work on the pathways since we were so pleased with the work that was done by Max Tavanier.)
· California Native Borders and Meadow:

· Construction and renovation of pathways

· New planting development

· Design and Construction of fence

· Vegetable Garden:

(Need to meet with Cheryl Sullivan, Landscape Architect, to discuss a design around the 
vegetable garden.)

· Design and install drip irrigation system

· Design and Construction of raised beds and accessible planters

· Develop targeted, year-round planting calendar

· Construction and renovation of pathways

· Beneficial Habitat Border:

· New planting development

· Waterwise Garden:

· Finalize pathway design, renovate, and install

· New planting development
· Volunteer Program Development
· Develop team of vegetable garden volunteers  (Mary Yaussy offered to help Peg with the vegetable garden and particularly the trellis project.  Peg is doing this project almost single-handed, and she needs to have other responsible persons working with her.  Emily will talk to her about sharing this responsibility, especially the extra watering of the garden.)

· Have other specialized volunteer groups?  
· Increase frequency of work days
· Recruit more heavily from UCD student groups  (Some other suggestions were to contact church groups and people with community service requirements, e.g., junior high school students.  We should also get our name on volunteer listings, e.g., Human Corps database.)
· Continue recruitment through Davis Enterprise
· Work with groups, i.e. boy scouts for one-time projects

Education Program Development

· Workshop and demonstration program

· Establish education work group?

· Liaison and recruit from MGs?

· Partner with Arboretum for additional training?

· Schools

· Establish partnership with MLK School and DSIS

· Interpretation  

· Design and build information/orientation kiosk

· Include information to satisfy requirements of Jack Betourne, Environmental Compliance Coordinator

· Develop plant labeling program

· Map and inventory gardens

· Select plant labeling technology

· Order and/or fabricate labels

· Develop visitor information brochure

Fundraising

· Identify grant possibilities and prepare applications

· Submit proposals to local service clubs

· Continue soliciting local businesses for in-kind donations

· Is it worthwhile to solicit donations from individual donors?

Financial Management

· Identify treasurer 

· Systematize reimbursements, donation processing

· Obtain monthly financial reports from DFMF

· Provide donors with thank you letter/ receipt from DFMF

Public Relations

· Continue updating website

· Develop stronger presence in Davis Enterprise

· Organize fall celebration of garden accomplishments

· Select design for new logo

· Consider creating t-shirts or other “branding” products

· Develop display materials set up to take to volunteer fairs, etc.

Our meeting time ran out so we did not complete the perusal of the list.  It will be revisited at future meetings when there are more members in attendance, and we also will do a Work Plan for 2007-2008, which was on the agenda, but not discussed.

Submitted by,

Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

